
TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

June 11, 2014
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong 



Councilmember Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilmember Gary Jarvis
Attorney Charles Nash, Esq.



Councilmember Susan Duffy
Highway Superintendent Timothy Dow 



Financial Advisor William Dashnaw



Absent:  Councilmember Robert McNeil 
Guest: Marc McDonell - Code Enforcement Officer, Richard Stemples, Larry and Sheila Mehaffy, Legislator Mark Akins 

1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting 

Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.

2. Pledge Allegiance


3.
Minutes Approvals for May 14, June 3 Special Meeting and June 3 Fuel Quote
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to approve the meeting minutes for May 14 Regular Meeting, June 3 Special Meeting and  June 3 Fuel Quote.









Ayes – 4
Nays – 0

4.
Town Clerk Report May 2014
Councilmember Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to approve the Town Clerk’s Report for May 2014.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0


5.  Approval of Town Justice Reports May 2014
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to accept the Justice Reports for May 2014.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 


6.
Approval of Abstracts

	a.  General
	$13,405.83

	b.  Highway
	$34,938.26

	c.  Water
	$278.44

	d.  Sewer
	$4,175.25

	
	

	Total
	$52,797.78


Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to approve the abstracts to be paid.





Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
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7. 
Highway Superintendent’s Report
Highway Superintendent Dow stated that the board needed to increase the budget line of the money we received from the Extreme Winter Recovery for the total of $33,058.47.
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to increase Highway budget line 5112.4 Permanent Improvement CE $33,058.47 and increase budget line 3501 Stated Aid/CHIPS $33,057.47.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
Highway Superintendent Dow also stated that the board needs to sign Agreement to Spend 
Town Highway Funds.

Councilmember Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to have the board members sign for approval of the Agreement to Spend Town Highway Funds. Discussion was held.








Ayes – 4
Nays – 0


8.
Report from all Liaisons for committees


A.
Planning Board – Meeting Minutes for May - attachment # 1



Discussion was done concerning the Site Plan Review.


B.
Campground – Report given by Mike O’Neil, Campground Manager




1.
Mr. O’Neil gave the board a new letter that is being handed out to the campers




2.
Discussion was done concerning of getting the credit card hooked up. Town Clerk McBath is to set up a meeting date with Mike Horning from MLS Direct Network  and Tom Manley from Pinnacle, so they can talk with Campground Manager and a couple of board members to discuss the credit card machine.




3.
Campground Manager O’Neil suggested of installing some speed bumps at the campground roadways.


C.
Homecoming – No report


D.
Museum – No Report


E.
Recreation Committee –


1.
Sheila Mehaffy informed the board that the Recreation Committee would like to install two section playground equipment, which is called Phase 1 (ages 2 to 5 year old children), Phase 2 (ages 5 to 12 year olds children. The committee thought they should install Phase 1 where the old play ground is at this time.  Place Phase 2 on the other side of the recreation building. Sheila also stated that in the future they would like to put up as pavilion off the recreation building. It was stated that the committee is applying for a grant from the Creating Healthy Places Grant.  They also had money left from when the playground was first installed and money in their budget from the past and present.  Much discussion was held on the playground equipment.

Councilmember Putney informed the board that the Recreation Committee has discuss this for a few years and would really like to get started on it with the approval of the board.
Councilmember Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to allow the Recreation Committee to install Phase 1 with the funds they have now, and if they get the Creating Healthy Places Grant they will have money to help start the Phase 2 project.










Ayes – 4
Nays – 0




F.
Animal Control – Sue Siedlecki –May report – attachment # 2.
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9.
Code Enforcement Officer – Marc McDonell gave a report on what has taken place in the Month of May.

10.
Report from Legislator Mark Akins – 





1.
Legislator Akins informed the board on his concerns of Departments being






moved around to accommodate the District Attorney’s office.

 



2.
Legislator Akins informed the board on his concerns of differences in wages in 






the Assistant District Attorney’s office.

11.
Old Business




A.
State Highway 37 – speed limit.  




1.
Steve Rapan attended the meeting and informed the board that he had talked with Steven Korkoris PE Region 7 District from NYS Transportation Department.  Mr. Rapin stated that no passing signs have been installed, but Mr. Rapin felt that was not enough.  Mr. Rapin made a suggestion to Mr. Korkoris to have double line put in place from the Bartlett Resident to the former Morning Star Park.



Mr. Rapin talked with Senator Patty Ritchie office and was asked for Mr. Rapin to talk with the Lisbon Town Board and ask if they would write a letter to the Department of Transportation and asked for double lines to be placed from the Bartlett Residence to the former Morning Star Park. So Mr. Rapin asked the Lisbon Town Board to write a letter asked for the NYS Department of Transportation to paint double lines from the Bartlett Residence to the former Morning Star Park. 




2.
Mr. Rapan also asked for the Board to put in the letter requesting that NYS Department of Transportation do another study on that section of road during the summer month.



3.
Mr. Rapin also had concerns of people coming off of the Ross Road onto SH 37. A person would have to come out onto the highway to see if anyone is coming before the can properly enter SH 37.  There are too much embankments on each side of the Ross Road that make it difficult to see out and the grass is high.
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to ask Town Clerk McBath to write a letter from the Lisbon Town Board to the NYS Department of Transportation do a study on SH 37 between Bartlett Residence and the former Morning Star Park. Also ask for double lines to be placed on the road between the same and do a study on the end of the Ross Road.







Ayes – 4
Nays - 0

11. New Business – 



A.
Resolution #8 of 2014 – Town of Lisbon Tobacco – Free Parks Policy

Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to approve Resolution # 8 of 2014 – Town of Lisbon Tobacco – Free Parks Policy. Attachment # 3









Ayes – 4
Nays - 0


B.
ID Cards - It was suggested that all employees for the Town of Lisbon go to the SLC Human Resource Office and get a ID card.  When the person no longer works for the Town of Lisbon they are to turn in the ID card.

Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to ask all employees to

go to the SLC Human Resource Office and get a ID Card.








Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
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12.
Recognition of Guest


A.
Richards Stemples spoke to the board members with concerns of a hole in the bank parking lot.  The board members stated that they had nothing do to with, that he needed to contact Jennifer Stevens at the Real Estate Office for the bank.


B.
Richard Stemples also had concerns regarding a potential fire at the bank building given the asbestos is hazardous to neighbors and firemen. The board members stated that he needs to contact Jennifer Stevens on his concerns.


C.
Richard Stemples spoke on his concerns regarding people parking over the white line on the side of the road.  He feels this is dangerous for the children walking the streets. He was informed by the board members that there was nothing they could do as it is a county highway.  Mr. Stemples stated that if there is ever an accident from vehicle being parked over the white line that he would come forward and tell the authorities and show pictures of what he had found in the past.


13.
Executive Session – Mahlon Clements Law suit
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Jarvis to go into executive session at 9:31 PM concerning the Clements Law Suit.











Ayes - 4
Nays – 0

Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to return to the regular meeting at 9:43 PM.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0


14.
Adjournment
Councilmember Jarvis made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Putney to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 PM.





Ayes – 4
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
	Town Board Minutes
	June 11, 2014
	Page 5


Attachment # 1

Town of Lisbon Planning Board Meeting:  May 12, 2014

Present:  Glenn Harris, Mark Hyde, Bill Leary, Steve Wallace (Chair), Bob McNeil (town board liaison) Susan Duffy (town board liaison) Marc McDonell (Code Enforcement Official)

Absent:  Steven Jemison, Will Wheeler

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

Minutes for the meeting of April 14, 2014 were approved as submitted.  

Marc McDonnell was welcomed as the new Code Enforcement Official.

Old Business:

1. Site plan application submitted by Ellen Mills remains tabled until submission of additional information identified in the April minutes.

2. The site plan application submitted by Alysse Miller is a residential land-use under jurisdiction of the code enforcement official. The lot upon which the proposed trailers are to be placed was sub-divided before the one-acre restriction in the site plan review law was put into place.  However, a camping trailer occupied for longer than a 30-day period is subject to site plan approval and must be placed on the lot in a way that also effectively accommodates proper sewage disposal and all set-backs.

3. The site plan application submitted by Bill Briggs was approved with modification that a new SEQR short form be completed rather than the old one.

New Business:

1. The construction of an elevator to be undertaken at the Wesleyan Church was approved under condition that the proper site plan application paperwork be submitted.

2. The proposal for a harness shop from Jonas Swartzentruber was tabled pending submission of a completed site plan application with a SEQR short-form


Meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.

                                    Respectfully submitted,

Glenn Harris, Recorder 
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Attachment # 2
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Attachment # 3
TOWN OF LISBON

TOWN HALL

BOX 98

LISBON, NEW YORK 13658

315-393-0410 Town Supervisor

315-393-5988 Town Clerk

Website – www.lisbonny.net

Town Supervisor – James Armstrong




Town Councilman – Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk - Donna McBath





Town Councilman – Susan Duffy

Highway Superintendent – Timothy Dow



Town Councilman – Gary Jarvis

Attorney – Charles Nash, Esq.




Town Councilman – Robert McNeil

RESOLUTION # 8 of 2014
Town of Lisbon Tobacco-Free Parks Policy

The Town of Lisbon hereby finds and declares as follows:

Tobacco use causes death and disease and continues to be an urgent public health challenge, as evidenced by the following:
· Tobacco-related illness is the leading cause of preventable death in the United States, accounting for about 443,000 deaths each year;
· In New York State there are 25,500 deaths every year from causes attributable to smoking; and 

· Tobacco use can cause chronic lung disease, coronary heart disease, and stroke, in addition to cancer of the lungs, larynx, esophagus, and mouth;

Secondhand smoke has been repeatedly identified as a health hazard, as evidenced by the following:

· The U.S. Surgeon General concluded that there is no risk-free level of exposure to secondhand smoke;

· Secondhand smoke exposure causes as many as 300,000 children in the United States to suffer from lower respiratory tract infections, such as pneumonia and bronchitis, exacerbates childhood asthma, and increases the risk of acute, chronic, middle ear infection in children; 

· Secondhand smoke has been designated as a known human carcinogen by the Environmental Protection Agency and the Public Health Service’s National Toxicology Report; 

· The 2006 U.S. Surgeon General Report on Involuntary Exposure to Secondhand Smoke concludes that even brief exposures to secondhand smoke may increase the severity of asthma attacks and lower respiratory tract infections, especially in children, and have adverse effects on the heart; and

· Secondhand smoke is responsible for approximately 47,400 deaths among nonsmokers each year in the United States;

Smokeless tobacco is not a safe alternative to smoking and also causes death and disease, as evidenced by the following:

· Smokeless tobacco use causes leukoplakia, a disease causing white patches to form in the user’s mouth that can become cancerous;

· Smokeless tobacco products are known to cause lung, larynx, esophageal, and oral cancer;  and

	Town Board Minutes
	June 11, 2014
	Page 8


Attachment # 3 – Page 2
· The regular use of snuff doubles the user’s risk of cardiovascular disease and death;

Exposure to secondhand smoke anywhere has negative health impacts, and exposure to secondhand smoke occurs at significant levels outdoors, as evidenced by the following:

· Irritation from secondhand smoke begins at levels as low as 4 micrograms per cubic meter, and in some outdoor situations this level can be found as far away as 13 feet from the burning cigarette;  

· To be completely free from exposure to secondhand smoke in outdoor places, a person may have to move nearly 25 feet away from the source of the smoke, about the width of a two lane road;  and

· A 2006 study by the California Air Resources Board found that at typical outdoor locations, persons may be exposed to tobacco smoke levels as high as indoor secondhand smoke concentrations; 

Cigarette butts are a major and persistent source of litter, as evidenced by the following: 

· Over two billion cigarette butts are discarded every day worldwide, and Americans alone discard more than 175 million pounds of cigarette butts every year;  

· Cigarette filters have been found in the stomachs of fish, birds, and other animals that mistake them for food, thus swallowing harmful plastic and toxic chemicals; and

· Cigarette filters and plastic wraps from cigarette packages are not biodegradable and cigarette related waste discarded in parks, along sidewalks, and in street gutters make their way through storm drains into creeks and rivers leaking dangerous chemicals into our watershed;

Cigarette butts pose a health threat to young children, as evidenced by the following: 

· In 2004, American poison control centers received nearly 8,000 reports of children poisoned by the ingestion of cigarettes, cigarette butts, and other tobacco products;  and

· Children who ingest cigarette butts can experience vomiting, nausea, lethargy, and gagging;  

Children are currently unprotected from tobacco smoke in outdoor areas where they are likely to be present, such as our beaches, parks and playgrounds; 

Each day more than 4,000 youth nationwide try smoking for the first time, and another 2,000 youth become regular daily smokers; 

Creating tobacco free zones in certain public spaces where children and adults are likely to congregate, and/or where persons cannot readily escape from exposure to tobacco smoke, will protect the health, safety and welfare of the residents of our community; 

NOW THEREFORE, tobacco use is not allowed on property owned or operated by the Town of Lisbon.  It is the intent of the , in enacting this policy, to provide for the public health, safety, and welfare by protecting the public and the environment from tobacco-related litter; by discouraging the inherently dangerous behavior of tobacco use around non-tobacco users, especially children; by protecting the public from exposure to secondhand smoke where they play, exercise, and relax; by reducing the potential for children to wrongly associate tobacco use with a healthy lifestyle; and by affirming and promoting a healthy environment in and around our town property and recreational areas. 

___________________________________________

_____________________ Signature 



Title




Date
